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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 3, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, January 3, 2017 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Sheriff Travis Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA; Marie Hawkins, Martin County Tourism; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Aureola Wright, Wright Law, LLC; Camelot Wright, Padanaram; Jon Haulk, Highway Department; Reserve Deputy John Wright, Iamur Wright and Jim Wright,  Ohio River Veneer, LLC;  Adam Greene, Greene Body Shop; Jeramy Osborn, Tony Holt, PHC; Eva George, Josh & Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal/Humane Society and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
Commissioner Gregory made a motion to retain Paul George as President.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to retain Dan Gregory as Vice-President.  President George made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The minutes from the regular meeting of December 20, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Sheriff Roush updated the Commissioners on the Reserve Deputy Program that he initiated in 2015.  He introduced Reserve Deputy John Wright, who was the first deputy sworn into the program.  There are currently four Reserve Deputies.  Deputy Wright then introduced Camelot Wright, representing Padanaram, Inc and Iamur Wright of Ohio River Veneer, LLC.    Padanaram, Inc donated $10,000 and Ohio River Veneer, LLC donated $2,500 and presented the checks to Sheriff Roush for the Reserve Deputy Program.  The Commissioners and Sheriff Roush thanked the gentlemen for their donations.  
Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society presented their annual report.  

Tony Holt, PHC, requested permission to apply for a grant that would allow local law enforcement to have Naloxone Administration Kits on hand to reverse the effects of an opioid overdose. Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the grant application for Naloxone Kits.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Marie Hawkins, Martin County Tourism, informed the Commissioners we received Bicentennial Torch #69 to display in the Courthouse.  A discussion on Rails for Trails coming through northern Martin County followed.  There will be a meeting Friday evening in Williams.  Both President George and Commissioner Gregory expressed their opposition to the project.  Kathy Collins, Community Correction Director, was approached by the project to do Road Crew on the trail.  Both Collins and Hawkins will attend meeting Friday night.  
Director Collins and Sheriff Roush approached the Commissioners regarding the 3-bay garage at the Security Center.  The garage was purchased by Community Corrections several years ago and uses 2/3 of the space, while the Sheriff’s Department uses the remainder.  Sheriff Roush expressed the need for additional space due to drug seizures.  He is currently renting storage units to house the items.  A discussion followed on the land next to the Sheriff’s Department and the possibility of purchasing it for use as an impound yard.  Sheriff Roush will negotiate with the current landowner.  Director Collins requested Misdemeanant Funds be used to purchase a storage building to house on the current leased property.  Attorney Lett requested Community Corrections have permission from the landowner Teresa Nolley before putting a portable structure on the leased property.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to allow the use of Misdemeanant Funds to purchase a storage building for Community Corrections pending Council approval on the funds.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Roush informed the Commissioners there are currently 65 inmates in the Security Center and 2 DOC.  

Director Collins requested the Commissioner re-appoint Kelly Rayhill and Ann Ackerman to the Community Corrections Advisory Board for a 4-year term.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve Kelly Rayhill and Ann Ackerman to the Community Correction Advisory Board for a 4-year term.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve and apply for the 2017-2018 application and budget for the Juvenile Community Based Supervision Grant funding in the amount of $25,000.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA, updated the Commissioner on department happenings.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to re-appoint Monty Wolf as Civil Defense/EMA Director.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to re-appoint Andy Ringwald and Mike Ringwald as Civil Defense/EMA Assistant Directors.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to re-appoint Leo Padgett as Highway Superintendent.  President George made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to re-appoint Terri Alcorn as Highway Clerk.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on department happenings.  The Commissioners gave him permission to search for an additional tri-axle.  
Attorney Lett submitted Resolution 2017-01 to amend Section 3.10 of the County Employee Handbook.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve Resolution 2017-01.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

President George gave the Veteran Service Officer for December.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton and the Annual Health Department Report.  Both reports are available in the Auditor’s Office for review.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to accept the quote from Helix Technologies, Inc for the replacement of 2 cameras on the outside of the building for $1,960.63.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Commissioner Boyd questioned courthouse key fob procedures. 

The Commissioners made the following appointments:

Southern Indiana Development Commission-Kevin Boyd, motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by President George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Alcoholic Beverage Board-William Shaw, motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed. 

Redevelopment Commission-Paul George, Dan Gregory and Kevin Boyd, motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Regional Mental Health Center Advisory Council-Kathy Collins, motion by Commissioner Boyd and second by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed.  

County Attorney-J. David Lett, motion by Commissioner Boyd and second by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Veteran Service Officer-Linda Evans-Dillon, motion by Commissioner Gregory and second by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Courthouse Custodian-John Jones, motion by Commissioner Boyd and second by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Westgate Authority-Don Bowling, motion by Commissioner Gregory and second by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Local Economic Development Commission-Dan Gregory, motion by Commissioner Boyd and second by President George.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Solid Waste Management District-Paul George, Dan Gregory and Kevin Boyd, by statue.  

District Oversight Planning Committee-Paul George, motion by Commissioner Gregory and second by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Daviess-Martin Park Board-tabled, the Commissioners advised Auditor Roush to advertise for the appointment.  
Four Rivers RC&D Council-Kevin Boyd, motion by Commissioner Gregory and second by President George.  All in favor and motion passed.  

Disaster Planning Committee-Casey Dearwester, motion by Commissioner Boyd and second by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed.  

South Central Region 8 Workforce Board-Paul George, motion by Commissioner Boyd and second by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor and motion passed.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:47pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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